
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
20 May 2011 
            
Newsletter No 31 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 23 May 2011.  Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 

Asrar Ahmed  Nursery 
For working hard to find out how 

shadows are created. 

 Jessica Peyton   RW 
For making good progress in 

letters and sounds. 

   Adeeb Chafekar RG 
For excellent understanding on 

how to use non fiction text. 

   Ella Chiu-McCrea 1B 
For making good progress in 

literacy. 

J’leol Reid  1/2H 
For working hard to write a 

newspaper report. 

Nubia Shayaam-Smith   2S 
For excellent effort and 
progress in all areas. 

  Hussain Ahmed 3L 
For excellent skills when playing 

rounders. 

Chenee Taylor  3/4MW 
For designing and making an 

excellent mask. 

 Adil Rasool  4W 
For designing a mask. 

    Jahniah Whittle  5B 
For working hard in literacy and 

producing an interesting 
newspaper article. 

Megan O’Hanlon   5/6S 
For her work in literacy 

journalistic writing. 

Azizah Rashid    6SH 
For being very helpful to the 

visiting teacher. 

 
Weekly Certificates 
Lining Up RG 

Spick and Span 1B 
Attendance RG 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 1/2H  Runners up - 1B 

 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 23 May 2011. The lucky children 
will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1 KS2 
Safa Mohammed     RG  

For showing another child to 
medical. 

Simran Mahandru   3/4MW          
For helping another child look 

for her glasses during her 
dinner time. 



 
 
Term Dates 

Half term holiday 

Children break up on 
Friday 27 May 2011 

and return to school on 
Tuesday 7 June 2011  

 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher 
 

MESSAGES FROM THE BUSINESS ENTERPRISE GROUP 
 

Below is a thank you letter sent by Marie Curie showing how much money everyone raised for 
cancer care. Well done! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
World Heritage Day 
On Thursday 26 May 2011 we will be holding a World Heritage Day.  The children can come to 
school on that day dressed in costumes which reflect their family’s heritage. We would like to ask for 
a donation of £1.00 and all monies raised will go towards our Lifewise Challenge Project.  Thank you 
for your support. 
 
 
 
Mrs K Bains 


